Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61-35.002
Board of Architecture and Interior Design Departmental Forms

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 49 No. 119, June 20, 2023 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The changes are in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee in a letter dated June 26, 2023. The changes are as follows:
Incorporated by reference Form DBPR AR 1, Application for Licensure by Examination, the Department includes changes on page 1. The reference to the “designated five-year rolling clock” has been removed.
Incorporated by reference Form DBPR AR 2, Application for Threshold Building Inspector Certification, the Department includes changes within the footer of the application removing reference to “61G1-25.003”, and on page 1- general requirements- the reference to “Submit three letters of recommendation from architects or engineers whose principal practice is structural engineering in the state of Florida, one of whom must be a certified special inspector” is being amended to state “Submit three letters of recommendation from architects or engineers in the State of Florida, one of whom must be certified as a threshold building inspector.”
Incorporated by reference Form DBPR AR 3, Application for Architecture Reactivation, the Department includes changes on page 3, Section III. This section will be amended to state “While in inactive status, did you practice architecture in Florida outside the control or responsible supervision of a Florida licensed architect? Yes or no. If yes, please explain.”
Incorporated by reference Form DBPR AR 6, Application for Licensure by NCARB Endorsement, the Department includes changes on page 1. The paragraph regarding foreign architects has been removed from the application.
Incorporated by reference Form DBPR ID 2, Application for Registered Interior Design Reactivation, the Department includes changes on page 3, Section III. This section will be amended to state “While in inactive status, did you practice interior design in Florida outside the control or responsible supervision of a Florida registered interior designer? Yes or no. If yes, please explain.”
